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   Our Lady Queen of Peace Church (1930) 
    SHRINE TO INFANT JESUS of PRAGUE (2003) 
  

         PARISH WEBSITE      

         www.qop.ca 
                                                                                                 e-mail: office@qop.ca 

   

    PASTOR: Rev. John Domotor 

    ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Carol Molloy 

                                                          PARISH MUSIC DIRECTOR: Helen Krauch                 HUNGARIAN Mass:               Rev. John Domotor 

          SPANISH Mass:    Rev. Benoit Laplante 

       WWW.LATINMASSVICTORIA.COM  TRADITIONAL LATIN Mass: Rev. John Domotor  
                                                                

Our Lady Queen of Peace, 849 OLD ESQUIMALT Road,  VICTORIA,  BRITISH COLUMBIA  V9A 4W9 
  

MONDAYS:  CHURCH & PARISH OFFICE ARE CLOSED 

PARISH OFFICE OPEN TUESDAY – FRIDAY  9.00 – 12.00  & 1.00 – 4.15    250.384.3884   Fax: 250.384.3664 
  

 SUNDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  M 

   A 

   S 

   S 

 

Weekday  - 12.10 12.10 12.10 12.10 - 

Weekend 10.00  - - - - 5.00 

TRADITIONAL LATIN  12.00 - - - 9.00 - 

SPANISH   2
nd

 & Last Sunday of the month       2.00  - - - - - 

HUNGARIAN   1
st
 Sunday of the month       2.00 - - - - - 

       

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT 
every Tuesday and 1

st
 Friday of the month 

- 10.00 - - 10.00 - 

ROSARY - 1
st
 Friday of the month  - 10:30 am - 11.00 11.30 11.30 11.30 - 

Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - - after Mass 12.10 - - - 

Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - - - after Mass 12.10 - - 

CONFESSIONS: 1
st
 Sat. of every month 3:00- 4:00pm.    

Ring the bell and enter when GREEN light is ON.   
9:15am-

9:30am  

10:15 –    

11:30am  
11:00 – 11:45am 

11:00- 

11:45am 

10:15 – 

11:30am 
4:00-4:30pm 

BAPTISMS: To have your child baptized at Our Lady Queen of Parish, please call the Parish Office at least 3 months in advance to arrange  

an appointment with the Pastor. Parents are expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation course TBA.  

MARRIAGES: If you wish to have your marriage solemnized at Our Lady Queen of Peace Church, please call the office at least 6 months 

prior to the intended date as the preparation for this life commitment takes time, thought and considerable paper work. If you are not registered 

at Our Lady Queen of Peace parish have the documents prepared in your own Parish.   
The CWL: meets on the 2

nd
 Wed. 

of every month after Noon Mass  

PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON   

No meetings in July &August 

KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS – *meeting held at Our Lady Queen of Peace Community Centre  

*4
th

 Degree-3
rd

 Thurs. (monthly) - 7:30pm Contact: FAITHFUL NAVIGATOR: Michael O’Rielly - 250.477.8950 

3
rd

 Degree(Council 1256) -2
nd

 Thurs. (monthly) - 7.30pm at St. Andrew’s Cathedral Church  

                                                                               Contact: GRAND KNIGHT: Don Lambton - 250.995.1531 

IMPORTANT:   IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalize or is going to the 

hospital and would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST, 

Please call the PARISH OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the 

night, you can call: the Hospital Chaplain:   250.889.3761                       

     
 

 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether long time 

residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out the form below and place 

in the collection basket or mail to the PARISH OFFICE (address on top) . THANK YOU. Please mark the proper BOX (below on the left side). 
 
    

             New Parishioner       
     

      Have moved here is new address 

          

            I am home-bound and would like  someone to visit me            
         

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me   

                          

 NAME:   ____________________________________________________ 

                                                                        

 ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 

 

 HOME …………….…….……..…  WORK ………..….………..…….  

                                       

 e-mail: ________________________________@_____________________ 

 SUNDAY DONATIONS can be done by using:  

boxed Sunday Envelopes or by automatic bank withdrawal. (The PARISH OFFICE can supply you with necessary documents). 
 

  

mailto:office@qop.ca


 

‘Legacies’ 
 

    Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges                 
 with gratitude past legacies which we use to   

 maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

   Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’,    

 how will we survive without it?       
         

   Legacies are a way of providing assurance    

 that the parish has income or savings in the   

 event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

  The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’   

 pays for maintenance/replacement items.              
 

Baptism at Our Lady Queen of Peace 
To have your child Baptized at Our Lady Queen of Peace 

Church, you must call the office at least 3 months in 

advance to arrange an appointment with the Pastor. It 

is assumed that the family has Our Lady Queen of Peace 

parish connection and practices the faith by attending 

Sunday Mass on a weekly basis. You may meet with the 

Pastor and take the course even if your child has not yet 

been born. Parents are expected to participate in the 

Baptismal preparation. At least one Godparent or both 

must be baptized and confirmed and are practicing 

Catholics. Non-parishioners are required to have a 

Letter of Recommendation from your Pastor to have 

your child Baptized in our parish.  
 

Respect Life Ministry 
If you are expecting a child and are feeling confused; if 

you are thinking that there is no way out of this situation 

for you; if you want to talk to someone, call, text 

250.812.0087 email: respectlifem@gmail.com 
  

Please Note 
If you suffer from Celiac disease, we are able to offer a 

low-gluten Host. If you are interested, please come to the 

sacristy before Mass and inform the priest. 
           

Sunday Missals 
The new Sunday Missals are now available in the 

vestibule at $4/ea. or in the parish office. 
 

125
th

 Anniversary Concert Series 
 
 

Pilgrimage to Poland & Italy 

This Pilgrimage has been CANCELLED,   

looking into rebooking for a later Date. More 

info to follow!    
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Jan. 17 TUESDAY Holy Souls in Purgatory 

Augustina Manguerra 

Jan. 18 WEDNESDAY Victoria Choose Life Society 

 

Jan. 19 THURSDAY Holy Souls in Purgatory 

Augustina Manguerra 

Jan. 20 FRIDAY 

 

Joseph  Kelieff + 

Edna McGarry 

Jan. 21 SATURDAY Holy Souls in Purgatory 

Carol Ball 

Jan. 24 TUESDAY 

 

 

Jan. 25 WEDNESDAY 

 

 

Jan. 26 THURSDAY 

 

Holy Souls in Purgatory 

Alex Fernandez 

Jan. 27 FRIDAY 

 

 

 

Jan. 28 SATURDAY 

 

Irene Bisgrove + 

Keri Hatinen 
 

Please remember the following persons who are ill in your 

prayers: Barbara Dunahee, Lucy Praud, Lorna Cue, Dina 

McGregor, Ann VanNoordt, Lynn Wood, Agnes Berard, 

Christine Stornebrink, Fr. John’s brother, Anneke McKay,  
 

Traditional Latin Mass   ``January`` 
Jan. 1 Sun. noon Octave Day of Christmas, 

holyday of obligation 

Jan. 2 Mon. 9am Solemn Feast of the Holy 

Name of Jesus 

Jan. 6 Fri. 9am Solemn Feast of the Epiphany 

of our Lord, 1962 holyday 

Jan. 8 Sun. 8 noon Feast of the Holy Family 

Jan. 13 Fri. 9am Commemoration of the 

Baptism of our Lord 

Jan. 15 Sun. noon Second Sunday after Epiphany 

Jan. 20 Fri. 9am Feast of SS. Fabian and 

Sebastian, Popes & Martyrs 

Jan. 22 Sun. noon Third Sunday after Epiphany 

Jan. 27 Fri. 9am Feast of St. John Chrysostum, 

Bishop, Confessor & Doctor 

Jan. 29 Sun. noon Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 
 

 

 

Annual Diocesan Conference 
Crossing the Road, Finding my Neighbour with 

Bishop Gary Gordon and Dr. Gwen Point  

Please join us for this special event on Sat. Feb. 4
th

 

at 8:45am – 3:30pm (doors open at 8:15am) at St. 

Edwards Parish 2085 Maple Bay Rd., Duncan. 

Open to all. For more information contact the Office 

of Religious Education at jeoreilly@rcdvictoria.org 

or qpalahicky@rcdvictoria.org 

 

 

mailto:jeoreilly@rcdvictoria.org


 

Catholic Women’s League 

Thank you to those who, in memory of their 

loved ones or Intention of, have so generously made 

contributions for the Poinsettia’s that decorated our 

beautiful Sanctuary through the Christmas season.  

NAME IN MEMORY  INTENTION 

Anonymous       

        (5) 

  

Giselle Bates: William Bates 

 

 

Frank Csordas Elaine Shannon 

 

 

Shirley 

Deidrick 

 

 

Shirley Deidrick 

Ron Fernandez Harry & 

Elizabeth 

Fernandez 

Fernandez family 

Beatrice Gropp Gropp family  

 

 

Wynne Jones Ronnie Jones 

 

 

M. Kabut  

 

 

C. Lerner  

 

 

Edna McGarry John 

 

 

Helen 

McGovern 

 

 

 

Barry & Elaine 

Newton 

Rose & Charlie 

McGillicky 

&                                     

Mary Mack 

 

 

Ellie Raeder Christine Miller 

Ursula & Alfred   

       Raeder 

 

Sheila Quinn Bill Quinn 

 

 

Carol Retallack Ross 

& 

Retallack family 

Carol Retallack 

Margaret Varga Rudolf Varga 

 

 

 

Looking forward to another successful year, and we 

thank all of you in advance for your love and support 

of our League in the parish! CWL members and all 

women of the parish you are invited to the meeting 

on Wed. Feb. 8 at 1:00pm in the Msgr. Wood 

Room. The Catholic Women’s League supports and 

contributes to the life and vitality of the Catholic 

Church, family and community at home and abroad. 
 

 

 

 

 

Come and Pray for Christian Unity! 
Bishop Gary invites you to prayer on Sun., Jan. 22

nd
  

at 2 pm at St. Andrew’s Cathedral in union with 

himself and Bishop Logan McMenamie from the 

Anglican Diocese of British Columbia. A reception will 

follow. This year’s resources for the Week of Prayer for 

Christian Unity have been prepared by an ecumenical 

team in Germany, representing various churches and 

religious organizations. They have chosen as their theme 

“Reconciliation – The Love of Christ Compels Us,” 

inspired by 2 Corinthians 5:14-20. They invite Christians 

around the world to celebrate God’s reconciling grace, call 

us to recognize the pain of the deep divisions which afflict 

the Church, and urge us to become ambassadors of 

Christ’s message of reconciliation. 
 

Camp Homewood Diocesan Retreat 2017 
Calling all youth grades 7-12 - Join us for an action 

packed, faith & fun filled weekend with the return of our 

amazing retreat leaders – Face to Face Ministries! St. 

Patrick’s Youth are hosting the 16th Annual Diocesan 

Retreat at beautiful Camp Homewood on Quadra Island 

Feb. 3-5, 2017, $150.00 per participant. Please contact 

Camp Coordinators: Bonni Roset: broset@telus.net 250-

923-4299 or  Terri Ann Wynans: wynans@shaw.ca 250-

731-7134 Sponsored by: St. Patrick’s Parish, Campbell 

River, Notre Dame Parish, Port Alberni, With financial 

support from CWL & Knights of Columbus, St. Patrick’s 

Parish, Campbell River and The Catholic Foundation of 

Vancouver Island. 

 
 

A special Thank You from the ‘Our 

Place Family’ for the generous outpouring of gifts we 

received over the Holidays. May your caring & generosity 

bring you & your family blessings in 2017 
 

 

Association of Catholic Leaders Breakfast          
Feb.7

th 
- 7:30am at Cedar Hill Golf Club 1400 Derby Rd, 

Saanich, BC   Admission: General $23, Student $15 

Keynote:  John and Dana Mellis, Catholic prison 

chaplains. Open to all Catholic businesses, professionals, 

students, educators, church 

& family leaders! Deadline for registration is Feb. 4
th

. 

Register below at: Eventbrite link: 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/associate-of-catholic-

leaders-breakfast-tickets-31036375635  

Email: victoriabcacl@gmail.com or  

Phone: Jake Snowden at 250-882-3222  or 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/aclvictoria  
 

Beloved Disciples   

Spirituality for the “Autumn of Life”. A five episode 

DVD mini- course for the over 60’s, starting 

Tuesday, Feb 21
st
 from 7-8:30pm at Holy Cross 

Parish. Come and be nourished. Register & contact 

Fr. William: fatherwiliam@shaw.ca  
 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/associate-of-catholic-leaders-breakfast-tickets-31036375635
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/associate-of-catholic-leaders-breakfast-tickets-31036375635
mailto:victoriabcacl@gmail.com
tel:250-882-3222
http://www.facebook.com/aclvictoria
mailto:fatherwiliam@shaw.ca


 

Job Opportunity 
Island Catholic School  
Job posting - One (1) Temporary 0.5 FTE                       

Elementary French Teacher - Application forms and 

details are posted on:  

http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php  Mary 

Carmichael - Executive Assistant - Island Catholic 

Schools - mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca 250-727-6893  -  

250-727-6879 (fax) 
 

St. Joseph’s School, Victoria 
Two (2) Special Educational Assistants, at St. Joseph’s 

School, Victoria Application forms and details are posted 

on  http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php 

Mary Carmichael - Executive Assistant 

Island Catholic Schools - mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca 

250-727-6893  -  250-727-6879 (fax) 
 

 

The Catholic Health Association of BC 
Will be awarding two bursaries valued at $250 each to 

two 2017 graduating students who are enrolled in Catholic 

secondary schools, or who are members of BC or Yukon 

parishes and enrolled in public secondary schools, or who 

are home-schooled.  Students are asked to submit a 500 

word essay that demonstrates an awareness and 

understanding of the significance of Spirituality in 

Health Care.  Submissions must be received on or 

before March 10, 2017   
 

Arabic Translators Required 
The Diocese of Victoria is seeking the kind assistance of 

Arabic speakers as conversational interpreters, to help 

volunteer parish refugee settlement committees in 

preparation for the anticipated arrival, sometime in the 

New Year, of eight to nine Syrian families.  If you are 

fluent in Arabic and English, and are available to 

volunteer in this capacity, please contact Jim O’Reilly, 

Religious Education Coordinator, at the Pastoral Centre 

250-479-1331, or jeoreilly@rcdvictoria.org.   Under 

Diocesan Policy, all volunteers, including interpreters, 

 must be screened and approved to work with children and 

vulnerable adults. This process includes the completion of 

a Volunteer Application Form, signing a Covenant of 

Care Agreement and applying for and receiving  a 

criminal record check Clearance Letter form the BC 

Ministry of Justice, Criminal Record Review Program. 
 

Development & Peace 

At the Heart of the Action ‘Feast of the Epiphany’ 
On this Blessed Feast of the Epiphany, Christ reveals 

Himself to the world. He shines forth in the most 

“unwanted and unsuspected places”. Christ continues to 

reveal Himself to the world, through His followers. 

 Thank you for compassion and generosity for all those 

suffering from conflict and impoverishment in the world, 

particularly in the Middle East. 4 out of 5 Syrian refugees 

are women and children. Development and Peace’s, 

through its local partners, provides shelter, education, 

essential medical care, care kits for babies, sets of  
 

 

household items and hygiene kits. 7,750 children benefit 

from the Education and Protection Program, through our 

partner, Caritas Jordan.  

Thank you also for your service and generosity to our 

brothers and sisters in Haiti, who survived the devastation 

of Hurricane Matthew. Through Development and Peace, 

you have provided food to 13,500 of the most vulnerable 

people. 40% of those requiring aid, are children.  

To learn more or to help go to: 

http://www.devp.org/en/emergencies/syria  

or contact 1 - 844 – 480 DEVP (3387) 
 

Development & Peace 
Caritas Canada: On this World Day of Migrants and 

Refugees, we consider the words of the Psalm “Here am I, 

Lord; I come to do your will”. Thank you for announcing 

God’s justice by offering your  community as a home for 

refugees and supporting those who remain displaced. 

Today, we are confronted with many situations where 

people have been displaced due to injustice and violence, 

such as in South Sudan where in July, 35,000 people have 

been displaced by the ongoing conflict. Development and 

Peace has been supporting its partners, Caritas South 

Sudan, and the Society of Daughters of Mary Immaculate 

to provide food, water, shelter, health care, psychosocial 

services and access to education. For more information on 

our support of the communities in South Sudan go to 

http://www.devp.org/en/emergencies/south-sudan 
 

125
th

 Anniversary Concert Series 
 

 Victoria Cello Quartet 

Sun., Jan. 29, @ 2pm @ St. Andrew’s Cathedral, 
admission by donation - Concerto for 4 cellos by 

G.P. Telemann & and other cello repertoire by  

Mercante, Piazolla, Barber, Bach and others 

Featuring: Rachel Capon, Eli Bender, Silvina 

Samuel-Lowden & Nathan Jacklin.      
 

 ‘Hymn Sing’ 

Arion Male Voice Choir & St. Andrew’s Music 

Ministry ‘Hymn Sing’ Sun., Feb. 26, @ 2pm at  

St. Andrew’s Cathedral,  Admission by donation 

presenting selections by both choirs. Come and sing 

some of your favourite Hymns with us! 
 

Emily Carr String Quartet 

Sat., April 1, @ 2pm @ St. Andrew’s Cathedral 
Tickets: $20 ($10 Students) 12 & under Free with 

ticket holder. Available Soon from St. Andrew’s  

Cathedral Parish Office, Ivy’s Bookshop, & Munro’s 

Bookshop, Performing “Last Words of Christ” by 

Joseph Haydn with narration & other selections. 

Featuring: Mugé Büyükçelen, Cory Balzer,  

Mieka Michaux, Alasdair Money  
 

 

http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php
mailto:mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca
http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php
mailto:mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca
mailto:jeoreilly@rcdvictoria.org
http://www.devp.org/en/emergencies/syria


 

ADVERTISE:  Your ad can be in the bulletin.  

Call the parish office at: 250-388-5571 for more information. 

Please call 384-3884, or email: office@qop.ca. We appreciate 

the support of these sponsors. Please support them: 

 
              

                 McCall Bros.                 
                {Funeral Directors}   
 Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel      

 Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

                  www.mccallbros.com   

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      

          

                HATLEY  
               MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM                  
                                Planning Today For Tomorrow 

 

                 Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 

  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 

 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 

 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

                 SANDS 
      FUNERAL CHAPELS 

             CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE  

     FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

           COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES   

                Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 

 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 

 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

Diocesan Website 
Bishop Gary will be doing a series of videos during the 

Jubilee Year of Mercy, each filmed in a location where the 

mercy of God meets the people of God.  

Website: www.rcdvictoria.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
    

St. Andrew’s Cathedral – July 2017 
Sunday, July 9th, 2017- Diocesan Mass at 11 am 

followed by a picnic at St. Ann’s Academy, a terrific 

event, with music, children’s games, food and 

opportunities to visit the Academy Chapel (our first 

cathedral) and to socialize.  
 

Journey of Faith Pilgrimage - Sept. 2017  
Sept. 18 – Oct. 5, 2017 - Tour Tel Aviv, Jaffa, Haifa, 

Cana, the Sea of Galilee, Jerusalem’s old city; trace 

the Stations of the Cross on the Via Dolorosa; see 

Bethlehem, the Dead Sea & Masada, plus many other 

places where Jesus and his Disciples walked. 

Price:  $5,390 based on double occupancy, from 

Victoria (+$175 for pilgrims outside the Victoria 

area) Includes return airfare, breakfast & dinners 

daily, entrance fees, daily Mass, luxury air-

conditioned tourist bus, 16 nights’ accommodation. 

For detailed itinerary or to sign up, contact Denise at 

two-bucks@shaw.ca or call (250)339-1807.  

Pilgrimage Chaplain:  Fr. John Laszczyk.  

Pilgrimage Organizer:  Denise Buckley 
 

Eastern Caribbean Cruise Jan. 2018 

Mary Hof, parishioner of St. Edward’s Parish, invites 

those who would like to travel as part of a group to a 

spectacular cruise. It’s a way of making new 

friendships, and for some not having to travel alone. 

Jan. 2018 seems to be far off but once the cruise lines 

puts out their itinerary, rooms must be secured. The 

trip will be 11 days, 4 nights in Puerto Rico and then 

a 7 day cruise from Puerto Rico to Fort Lauderdale, 

on Celebrity Summit. Deposit is refundable until Jan. 

16, 2017. For more info. on pricing and itinerary 

contact Mary Hof:  mhof126@gmail.com or  

250.743.4074. A truly spectacular way to experience 

the Caribbean and make memories to last a lifetime! 
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